
Monday December 12, 2022 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

19 citizens present 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz called the monthly board meeting to order. Present for roll 

call were Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cory Retzlaff Supervisor #2, Kristine 

Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

Alvin requested amending the agenda to go over three operator license requests 

that came in after the agenda was posted. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Patricia Kassube asked what to do with cardboard that doesn’t fit in the recycling 

container now that the dump is closing. 

Shanda Hubertis said it should be the citizens choice to use or not use garbage 

cans. 

Tom Wineger said he lives on North Shore Drive and aske if his garbage would be 

picked up on this private road. 

Harters had stated they will need to drive down the private roads in Belle Plaine 

to determine if the garbage trucks can get down them. 

Peter Jensema asked when will the culvert on the Cloverleaf lakes be cleaned out. 

Dich Hesse said the firehouse temperature is set at 68 degrees, he turns it down 

and someone turns it back up, he will keep monitoring it.  

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the November 14,2022 meeting. Wade made a 
motion to approve the minutes seconded by Cory, all three in favor none 
opposed, motion carried. 



AGENDA  

 

OPERATOR LICENSES 

Operator license requests for Megan Cooper, Misty Rain Luckow and Andrew 
Hagen were gone over. Wade made a motion to approve as presented, seconded 
by Cory, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

FULL TIME FIRE PERSON AT THE SHAWANO FIREHOUSE 

Discussion is being held to hire a full-time fireman for at the Shawano firehouse, 
many of the volunteers have full time jobs so it is hard to answer a fire call. Alvin 
stated this would have to be a person who is qualified and have the flexibility to 
be at the firehouse during the week. 

EOY AND CAUCUS MEETING. 

December 27, 2022 at 11:00 am we will hold our end of the year meeting. 
Monday January 16, 2023 at 7:00 pm we will hold our caucus for the upcoming 
spring election. Chairman and Supervisors position will be on the Spring ballot. 

CHAIMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin stated that on January 10th Alvin will meet with the DOT to discuss the 
preliminary road project that will take place on the east side of highway 22 due to 
unstable ground around the bridge. Alvin also said that he is still working on the 
ownership of the 22 wayside. 

There has been interest in someone wanting to discuss the purchase Maple Lane, 
a voice mail was left but Alvin has not been able to reach the party that had 
originally called. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

None 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Colleen Weishoff Treasurer went over the bills and finances. Wade made a 
motion to approve the finances, seconded by Cory all in favor none opposed 
motion carried.  



Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Cory, all in favor none opposed 
motion carried. 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk, Adjourned at 8:33 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


